Cromarty Tennis Club

Minutes from the Annual General Meeting
held at 7:00pm on April 12, 2006 

in the Executive Boardroom of the Delta Sydney

Call to Order 7:04pm

In attendance: Richard Lorway, Betty Farrell, Eric Krause, Sterling MacVicar, Theresa Campbell, John Miller, Pam MacLeod, Ken Haley, Donnie Bonnell, Ann Bonnell, Kathy MacIntyre, Jim Namath, 

Regrets: Darren Gardiner, Jackie and Steve MacDougall, Claire Rogers

Welcome & Opening Remarks
Richard welcomed all  to the Annual General Meeting of the Cromarty Tennis Club and passed the chair to Sterling.

Agenda Additions/Amendments

The agenda was reviewed and approved.

Review of Previous Minutes

The past minutes were reviewed.

MOTION: It was moved by Kathy, seconded by Pam that the minutes be approved as written. Passed.

Financial Report

Treasurer John Miller walked the group through the year end financial statements for 2005. Items of note were presented on a cover page. Net income after expenses is $10k.

John noted that money has been set aside for future capital upgrades.

John pointed out that the CBRM did not make any payments last year and will owe us for 2 years worth of operating grants as of July 1st, 2006.

MOTION: It was moved by John, seconded by Betty that the Treasurer’s Report and year end financial statements be approved as presented. Passed.

MOTION: It was moved by Jim, seconded by Donnie that Cromarty issue John a free annual membership as an honorarium for his ongoing accounting services.

Election of Directors and Officers

Richard provided a list of Officers and Directors for consideration based upon the names he had received as a result of the Call for Nominations. At that time, he asked if there were any nominations from the floor. Jim Nemeth and Hesham Lekosha were added to the slate of directors.

As the positions of Vice-President, Treasurer and Secretary had only one nominee each, President was the only officer that required a vote, there being 2 nominees: Darren Gardiner and Sterling MacVicar. Sterling left the room for the vote. A vote was held and Sterling was elected as President for 2006. 

MOTION: It was moved by Betty, seconded by Kathy that the balance of the Directors and Officers be elected as a slate. Passed. 

The full list of Officers and Directors for 2006 is attached as an appendix to these minutes.
Grounds & Maintenance

Donnie reported that Doug MacDonald is providing a quote on resurfacing courts and replacing the fence next to Pandi’s. Some discussion re: problems with surface. General agreement that more information and discussion is needed. Issue held over until next director’s meeting at Cromarty, during which a walk around will take place.

Cleanup Day - Saturday, May 20th
Registration
Registration Days - 1-3pm, Saturday and Sunday, May 20th & 21st.

Discussion re: information to be gathered during registration. Kat and Pam to handle extra info. Teresa, Betty and Chris MacNeil to handle registration info.
Team Tennis

Round of applause for Eric who is retiring from running Team Tennis after many years. Applause and greetings for Jim who is taking up the gauntlet. Jim  said that he is open to alternating weeks with another volunteer.

Membership

A number of membership related issues were discussed:

Sterling asked members to put on thinking caps for next meeting re: encouraging new members. Suggestion: a social event to renew ties with old members.

Dust Off Your Old Racquet - Eric suggested that we contact old members to come and play for free for set hours daily up until registration. Betty suggested that we try it for a week. A compromise of 2 weeks free access was settled upon. A newspaper ad will be done up to reflect. Sterling to do the ad.

Pam suggested we make up flyer to promote registration and post it in our respective workplaces. All agreed a good idea. Pam to design flyer. 

There was concern expressed over court signup and bumping procedures. It was decided to develop and post signs that detail the court rules. Pam to supply to Donnie with text. Donnie to get signs made.

Also, the signup method needs revamping. Moving the sheets to the front? Different system? Kathy and Betty to explore options and report back. 

Kathy said that Mark volunteered to do organize a ladder and also offered to rate players, if they wished to know where they sat. 

It is often unclear to members which courts are set aside for which categories at certain times. This information has to be more available for members on and off site. 

A problem with new members was raised: Sometimes new members are unsure as to how to participate in club activities and/or how to find games with players of similar ability. Having a mentor assigned to assist new members may address this problem.

Should there be a phone campaign to encourage lapsed members to return or to find out why they left? No decision on this matter.

Teresa raised an issue re: Intermediate vs. Junior members. It was noted that Intermediates get no additional benefits compared to Juniors, but pay more.  It was decided to fold the Intermediate group into the Junior category. Agreed also that the Junior fee would be maintained.

MOTION: It was moved by Teresa, seconded by Betty that the Family rate be increased to $250.00. Passed.

All other categories of members and rates stayed the same as last year.
Staffing

RL and Jim, volunteer to serve on hiring committee. Sterling to serve as well. Ken suggested we contact NSTA re: the process of identifying and hiring appropriate instructors. All agreed that this would be a good idea.  

The NSTA should also be asked to supply lesson plans.

Instructors need to assert themselves and be prepared to enforce court rules against when faced with individuals who transgress. This has always been their jobs, but they are reluctant to step up.

Complete job descriptions for instructors are required. They should sign a contract which specifies their responsibilities. 

Richard raised another approach re: hiring. I.e. bringing in a qualified head instructor from outside rather than settling for the best we could find locally. It would cost more money, but might raise the program to a new level and potentially hook more youth on the game. Hiring committee to explore the option.

Social Committee

Jim and Pam volunteered to organize first social mixer to be held on Friday, June 2nd at 6pm.

Cape Breton Open
Teresa expressed concern that there were people who played who did not pay, and that we were still chasing some folks for tournament fees. It was agreed that in future, the accounting function for the tournament would be separate from organizing and running the event, so that the task of enforcing payment would not fall to the Tournament Director, who is extremely busy already. The policy is no pay, no play. No exceptions.

Executive Meetings

Regular meetings last Tuesday of the month at 5:45. Special meetings as needed.

Next meeting April 25th, 5:45pm at Cromarty.

New Business

Feasibility Study:  Eric said he prepared an initial study re: feasibility of building an indoor tennis facility. The study is now available on Cromarty’s website. He encouraged the executive to review the study and be prepared to discuss at next meeting.

Rental Building for winter tennis: Eric said that he had made considerable efforts to identify a building for winter tennis, but that no building was currently available. There were some options, but there was not a fit between spaces, available times, and interested parties. Eric will continue to follow up and report.

Closing Tournament: There was discussion again about the purpose of the year-end tournament, although it was noted that this had been discussed and resolved a number of times in previous years. There is a separate year-end tournament for Juniors already, so it was reaffirmed that the Senior tournament was for Seniors only.

MOTION: It was moved by Ken, seconded by Jim that the Closing Senior Tournament be restricted to participants aged 19 years and over. Passed.

Other new business:

Backboard: It was agreed that there is a need for a backboard of some kind. 

MOTION: It was moved by Eric, seconded by Betty that Donnie should explore options and report back. Passed.

Competitive Night: Kathy wondered if we needed to rethink Competitive Night. Possible ideas are to include doubles teams and/or to adopt a Davis Cup format. Kathy suggested a committee to examine various possibilities and report back to executive - Mark, Betty,  Bill Buckland, Ken,  & Kathy to sit on committee. The issues are how to organize the play and players. It was felt that this might expand the number of participants.

MOTION: It was moved by Kathy, seconded by Betty that a committee be struck to explore options for Competitive Night. Passed.

Mixed doubles event: Ken suggested that maybe there be a mixed doubles event organized to encourage mixed play. Some discussion. To be considered at next meeting.

Motion to adjourn: Ken @ 9:45pm
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